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The following is a list of donations made in support of LIFESPAN’s Lights for Life Tree which stood along I-275, at Grand River Ave., early 
December through the first week of January.

IN MEMORY OF: H Tom Lepping, requested by Jeanette Lepping H Stephanie Voss, Thomas Voss, requested by 
Anne Lumetta H Eva Fleck, requested by Fleck Family H Elena Cascos Tilley, Irene Wojan, requested by Tony and Chris 
Hansen H Clarence Hessling, requested by Margaret Hessling H The Mabarak Family, requested by Robert L. Mabarak 
H John DeVos, Nancy Carignan, requested by Linda Livingston H Margaret Spas, Nicholas and Stella Spas, Bryan Kalder 
Family, requested by Leonard Spas H Frank E. Bitonti, Joseph and Frances Fryz, requested by Kathleen Bitonti H Mary 
E. Burdis, Francis Burdis, requested by Catherine A. Burdis H Elena Tilley, Irene Wojan, requested by George and Mary 
Cascos H Lois Michelson, requested by James Vick H Michael O’Connor, requested by O’Reilly Family H Amanda Matzo, 
Anna Cupor, Mary Jamrozik, requested by Deborah Crocker H Arthur H. Getz, Sr., Luke and Mary Costello, requested by 
Mrs. Arthur H. Getz, Sr. H Lara Daniel, Sabrina Goethals, requested by Leslie Johnston H Marie T. Rohrig, requested by 
Mary Joanne Loniewski H Chester and Margaret Rule, Edward and Ardella Shedlowsky, requested by Bruce and Sandy 
Rule H Edward Angner, requested by Stasia Angner H Martin and Eleanor Dickerson, George and Margaret Clos, request-
ed by Lawrence and Mary Ann Clos H James Seewald, Mary Assunta Camiller, requested by Frank and Joanne Camiller 
H Mary A. Papay, requested by Bernard G. Papay H Scott Flanigan, Michael Janizel, David Edward Brown, requested by 
Mary A. Siring H James Seewald, Ronald Ortopan, Susan Ortopan, requested by Ellen Ortopan H Ron Douglas, request-
ed by Mr. and Mrs. John Bettega H Maureen Dreslinski, Frank and Cecilia Dreslinski, requested by Richard Dreslinski 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund

Lights for Life Remembrances

continued on page 4
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Micaiah Bilger 

British abortion activist Ann Furedi’s new book, “The 
Moral Case for Abortion,” has received a lot of media 

attention since its release earlier this year.
The CEO of the abortion chain British Pregnancy Ad-

visory Service, Furedi attempts to argue that an abor-
tion—which she readily admits is an act of killing—is a 
moral action and should be a legal choice for women at 
any stage of pregnancy.

But her arguments fail on multiple levels, Catholic 
World Report’s Fiorella Nash points out in her review of 
Furedi’s book. Nash says there are numerous flaws with 
Furedi’s arguments, and her zeal on the matter is similar 
to that of a religious “fundamentalist.”

“For all its intellectual posturing, at no point is there 
any real attempt at facing the arguments against abor-
tion in any depth; the pro-life side is just assumed to be 
wrong…” Nash writes.

Several times in her book, Furedi compares abortion 
to miscarriage—an argument that not only is hurtful to 
women who have lost babies to miscarriage, but also is a 
false analogy, Nash writes.

She continues:

[Furedi] attempts on more than one occasion to 
conflate abortion and miscarriage: “in effect, the 
abortion pill causes a miscarriage much the same 
as the loss through ‘natural’ spontaneous miscar-
riages experienced by millions of women around 
the world.” Comparing the two experiences is 
wrong on so many levels, but using miscarriage as 
some kind of justification for abortion is hurtful to 
those very millions of women who go through the 
misery of losing a baby. It is also blatantly illogical. 
Millions die of disease every year, but this sad real-
ity would hardly justify rounding up and hanging 
the same number of individuals.

Abortion and miscarriage are two entirely different 
things, even though the result is similar. In an abortion, 
an unborn child is directly and deliberately killed; in a 
miscarriage, the unborn child experiences an unintended 
death due to natural circumstances.

In another section of the book, Furedi claims that un-
born babies are property, according to Nash:

Few people today, I suspect, would assert that 
children are the property of their parents in the 
same way that an adult might own a bookcase or 
a potted plant…But it is precisely this incredibly 
anachronistic belief that parents own their children 
and have absolute rights over them that Furedi 

Words of Wisdom
Abortion Business CEO Claims Aborting a Baby 
is “The Same as the Loss Through Miscarriage”

upholds in her defense of abortion. “The contents 
of her womb are hers and hers alone, by virtue of 
their location in her womb. How she values the 
embryo or fetus that she carries inside her body is 
for her to decide.” Geography is not and has nev-
er been an adequate defense of extermination—a 
baby is no more “the contents of the uterus” than 
my children are the contents of my house. Clear-
ly the fact that the baby develops inside the body 
of a woman is highly significant and must always 
be taken into account within both the abortion de-
bate and with regard to the treatment of pregnant 
women by society (for an in-depth analysis of the 
symbiotic relationship between mother and baby, 
see Dr. Helen Watt’s scholarly work on the ethics of 
pregnancy), but the baby’s absolute state of depen-
dency does not end with birth, and few advocate 
the “termination” of newborns.

Nash refutes more of Furedi’s arguments point-by-
point in her thorough, well-reasoned review.

Along with writing and debating, Furedi also is ac-
tively involved on a practical level as she pushes for late-
term abortions in the UK. In her book and in the public 
square, she argues that getting an abortion should be as 
easy as buying condoms, and that abortion is a “safe, ef-
fective means of birth control” that should not be restrict-
ed in any way.

Currently, in England, abortions are allowed for any 
reason up until 24 weeks when the unborn baby is viable 
outside the womb, and after that in certain circumstanc-
es. However, some British abortion activists are pushing 
for even more radical legislation that would allow wom-
en to have abortions for any reason up until birth. Furedi 
is one of them.

A strong majority of people oppose mid- and late-
term abortions. A 2016 Marist poll found 61 percent of 
Americans, including those who identify as “pro-choice,” 
support laws banning abortion after 20 weeks of preg-
nancy. An unofficial reader poll on the UK Metro recently 
showed 84 percent of its readers saying England should 
keep its current abortion limits and 16 percent saying the 
abortion time limit should be scrapped.

—LifeNews.com, November 25, 2016 
Fiorella Nash is a researcher and writer for the London-based Society 
for the Protection of Unborn Children and has over ten years’ experi-
ence researching life issues from a feminist perspective. She makes reg-
ular appearances at both national and international conferences and 
has appeared on radio and in print discussing issues such as abortion, 
gendercide, maternal health and commercial surrogacy. Fiorella is also 
an award-winning novelist and has published numerous books and 
short stories under the nom-de-plume Fiorella De Maria, including 
Poor Banished Children, Do No Harm, and We’ll Never Tell Them.
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By Nancy Valko

Many years ago when I worked in home health 
and hospice, I cared for a very cranky, elderly 
woman I will call “Rose” who had rejected all 

the other nurses in our agency. Even her own doctor had 
problems with her and told me that he could not under-
stand why she was even still alive because her end stage 
congestive heart failure was so severe. Part of my assign-
ment was to measure her abdomen and legs to adjust her 
diuretics (water pills).

As I got to know Rose over several visits, she softened 
towards me and began telling me about her life. But one 
day, while I was measuring her abdomen, she burst into 
tears and told me she hated looking nine months preg-
nant because of the fluid retention in her abdomen. Rose 
said she knew it was God punishing her for the abortion 
she had 60 years before!

Rose had never told anyone, not even her late hus-
band, about the abortion she had before marrying him. 
She felt that baby was the boy she never had but she 
didn’t feel worthy to even name him. She also told me 
that she knew she had committed the “unforgivable sin” 
and was afraid to die because she justly would be sent to 
hell. My heart went out to this woman who was suffering 
so much, more emotionally than even physically.

We talked for a long time and in a later visit about 
God’s love, confession and forgiveness. I told her about 
Project Rachel, a healing ministry for women (and even 
men) wounded by abortion. I gave her the phone number 
and offered to be with her to meet a counselor or priest 
but she insisted that my talking with her was enough to 
help. I felt it wasn’t but she seemed to achieve a level of 
peace and she even started smiling.

Rose died suddenly and apparently in her sleep about 
a week later. I only had a few visits with her but I feel she 
finally felt ready to meet her Lord.

I have told this true story to priests and clergy who 
tell me that they are reluctant to speak about abortion 
in homilies for fear of causing further pain to a church 

member who may have had an abortion. I tell them that 
they may tragically miss the chance to tell a hurting 
woman like my Rose about Project Rachel.

Also, by speaking about the many resources available 
through individual churches, local and national organi-
zations like Birthright and the American Association of 
Pro-Life Obstetricians and Gynecologists, this may help 
another woman to choose life for her baby instead of 
abortion. And, of course, talking about pro-life resourc-
es may help church members get involved in volunteer 
work.

WHY NONE OF US SHOULD BE AFRAID 
TO TALK ABOUT ABORTION

There are great pro-life news outlets like Life News 
that email daily or weekly updates on news about all life 
issues. There are many positive and even amazing stories 
such as those about babies who defy the odds against 
them, grateful parents who choose life in difficult cir-
cumstances as well as important pro-life news, education 
and upcoming events.

I have shared many of those stories myself with 
friends, family and people on my email lists and this has 
led to many great discussions and crucial referrals.

But what I have found most effective is a sincere in-
terest and willingness to help when encountering people 
struggling with an abortion decision for themselves or 
someone close to them. For example, a new colleague of 
mine was considering abortion after her obstetrician rec-
ommended abortion and listed all the birth defects that 
could affect her child after being exposed to a virus early 
in pregnancy. Getting a second opinion and the support 
of her coworkers gave my colleague the confidence she 
needed to reject abortion. She ultimately gave birth to a 
healthy daughter.

Why talk about abortion? Because we never know 
who may need to hear the truth.

—National Right to Life News Today, November 28, 2016   

Why Talk About Abortion?

SAVE THESE DATES!
2017 LIFESPAN Events (January-October)

January 26 – “Movement in Motion” Youth Bus Trip
March 12 – 28th Annual LIFESPAN Baby Showers

May 9 – Annual Dinner and Auction
May 14 – Mother’s Day Flower Sale
June 18 – Father’s Day Candy Sale

Sepember 9 – National Day of Remembrance 
for Aborted Children

October 8 – LIFE CHAIN
Do you have books to donate to our Used Book Depot 
in Livonia? Please contact the Main Office, 734-524-
0162 for more information. Our Book Depot is open in 
conjunction with Angels, Saints & Stuff at 19223 Merri-
man Road in Livonia.
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H Bob and Paula Ervin, requested by Bob and Barb Ervin H James M. 
Fabian, Eleanor Cox, requested by Nancy and Patrick Fabian H Michael 
and Clara Weinand, Rachel, Millie and Jennie Giordano, Louis and Mary 
Weinand, Richard and Grandpa Louie Weinand, John and Mary Greco, 
requested by Joseph and Marilyn Giordano H Gerald and Evielyn Head, 
requested by Craig and Debra Head H Richard G. Hesch, Joe and Ida 
Gross, Russell and Eleanor Hesch, requested by Mr. and Mrs. Russell 
Hesch H Joseph Horne, Pat Schroeder, requested by Margaret Horne 
H Floyd C. Virant, requested by Rita Virant H Mary M. Cooper, requested 

by Teresa McMahon H Margaret Gibbons, Therese Tomilo, Matthew Tomilo; requested by Mary Tomilo H Ed Burger, requested 
by Margaret Burger H Chesney Family, requested by Lucy Chesney H Bob Warner, Millie Warner, requested by Diane Kurgan 
H Joseph Mosquera, Jr., David Scott, Dori Penning, requested by John and Mary Martin H Mable and Billy Joe Banks, Edward 
Polasky, Bill Moore, Mel and Reba Herron, Agnes and Jim Moule, Shirley Moule, Baby Polasky, Muriel Mitchell, Mary Lydia 
Trent, M. S. Fletcher, Don and Audry Leison, requested by Debbie Polasky H Floyd Malecke, Emma Malecke, requested by Pau-
la Vance H Helen Reed, Nicholas Reed, requested by Cecelia Brooks H Joseph Mosquera, Jr., requested by Carmen Mosquera 
H Walt Fortuna, requested by Caroline Fortuna H Terri Shanahan Herman, requested by Mary C. Husson H Earl VonBargen, 
Addison Janssen, Monifah Bragg, requested by Phyl Sallee H William A. Kubik, requested by Helen Kubik H Mary Leonard, 
Helen Leonard, requested by James A. Leonard H Alphonse Mosquera, Ramon and Manuela Baamonde, requested by Dora 
Mosquera H Leonard and Nancy Rucinski, Leonard and Clementine Sulkowski, requested by Ron and Gloria Sulkowski 
H Ferenc and Maria Tislerics, Joseph and Sophie Gostomski, requested by Rosalie Tislerics H Joan Barrett, Celeste South-
ard, requested by Mary Barrett H Robert and Helen Fraze, Cletus and Theresa Kohls, requested by John and Marilyn Kohls 
H John Lee, requested by Marilyn Lee H Aunt Betty Queen, Frank and Ann Schefke, Tom and Estelle Fritz, requested 
by Mike and Annette Schefke H Norvel Trombley, Kenneth Scott, David Scott, Thomas Scott, requested by Gerald Scott 
H Sullivan Family, requested by Dr. and Mrs. Paul Sullivan H Deceased Loved Ones in the Dobias Family, Deceased Loved 
Ones in the Dabrowski Family, requested by John and Mary Dobias H Joseph and Bernice Pellegrino, Beecher and Mertie 
Bradley, requested by Mike and Laura Bradley H Walter and Mary Dominik, Peter and Janina Slawski, requested by Joseph 
and Mary Majcher H Ann Rowe, requested by Tom and Sharon O’Neill H Dolores Melnyk, requested by Bohdan Melnyk
H Rocco and Rosina Boccomino, John Boccomino, Antoinette Boccomino, Saverino Boccomino, Michael Volan-
te, requested by Ann Marie Pagano H Schoener Family, requested by Marsha Schoener H Lona, Albert and Allan In-
graham, requested by Bill and Linda Seng H Arthur and Helen Millington, Ray and Jane Vincent, Baby Ray Vin-
cent, requested by Ray and Marlene Vincent H Christopher Wendt, Gregory Wendt, requested by Mary K. Wendt 
H Dick Condit, requested by Martha Condit H Ronald Lepri, requested by Barbara J. Lepri H Matthew and Mary Ann 
Seger, requested by Bob and Joan Pawlak H Tom Thewes, Joseph and Lucille Lazeunick, requested by Beverly Thewes 
H J. Chris Norman, Jerome Wieber, Betty Wieber, Milton Wieber, Helen Wieber, requested by Brian and Anita Weber H Cecil-
ia C. Reddy, James T. Reddy, requested by Agnes Andrews H William and Eleanor Gietzen, requested by Mr. and Mrs. Brian 
W. Cole; Ana Polania, Mary Jean Flood, Ellen Rice, requested by Mary Rice H Martha Twomey, Michael Twomey, requested 
by Matthew P. Twomey H George Zubel, Lucille Fenn, requested by Patricia Gates H Tom Gladden, requested by Bernadette
Gladden H David Timothy Pulte, requested by Julie Pulte H Paula Noe, Wilda Yakish, requested by Karen and Tom Schenk
H Michael A. Thornbury, requested by Lois F. Thornbury H Raymond E. Kelly, requested by Colleen Woodcox 
H Frank A. Polera, Sr., requested by Polera Family H Violet Clara Carter, requested by George Carter H Virginia and Her-
man Wagner, Marie and Ferdinand Schraml, Jean Hall, Sr. Jean Phillips, Sr. Jude Jochum, Kathie Hoffman, Marge Juszkow-
ski, requested by Ken and Karen Patrosso H Les A. Wiley, James Wiley, Leocadia and Sylvester Rumpz, Sister Mary Noel, 
Sister Mary Avila, George Bartle, Kenneth and June McMann, Darlene Kondracki, Warren and Ursula Wiley, Celena Barnes, 
Christiana Barnes, Shelly Zub, Heather Wiley, requested by Eric, Eileen, Kenneth, Dylan and Alexander Brandt H Keith 
Anthony Eddy, requested by Eileen Eddy H Peter Poirier, requested by Therese Poirier H Thomas Oster and Baby Chris-
tine Oster, requested by Marge Bradley H Theodore Konopka, requested by Stella Konopka H The deceased members of 
the Fagelman and Vigliotti families, requested by Jerry and Diane Fagelman H George Yezbick, Foran Families (Deceased), 
requested by Virginia Yezbick.

IN HONOR OF: 
H Nancy Voss, Janice Naples, requested by Anne Lumetta H The Cascos and MacLachlan Families, The Hansen and Clark 
Families, requested by Tony and Chris Hansen H Walter L. Burdis, Catherine Mahoney, requested by Catherine A. Burdis
H Arthur H. Getz, Sr. Family, Catholics throughout the world, requested by Mrs. Arthur H. Getz, Sr. H The M. I. Loosbrock 
Family, requested by Mary Kay Loosbrock H Friends of Life, Bruce and Sandy Rule H Ron Sulkowski, requested by Stasia 
Angner H Shirley Seewald, Joseph Camiller, requested by Frank and Joanne Camiller H John and Cynthia Vleko, John and 
Maria Hoeflein, requested by Nancy and Patrick Fabian H Deanna Bartolone, David Horne, requested by Margaret Horne 
H Virant Family, requested by Rita Virant H Friend of Life, Mary O'Donnell H Henry Tomilo, requested by Mary Tomilo 
H Chesney Family, requested by Lucy Chesney H Robert I. Mullen, requested by Dolores Mullen H The Schepansky Family, 

LIGHTS
For LIFE
Right to Life - LIFESPAN

Educational Fund 

®

IN MEMORY OF: continued from page 1

continued on page 9
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By Randall K. O’Bannon, Ph.D. 
NRL Director of Education & Research

Clinics have been closing, abortions have been 
dropping, and the abortion industry is having dif-
ficulty enlisting a new generation of abortionists 

to replace those that have retired or exited in scandal. 
Should we expect them to abandon the cause? Hardly.

What they’re doing is trying to come up with ways to 
do abortions without clinics, without hiring new doctors, 
to sell and deliver abortions to communities where abor-
tion was never a serious option.

The latest project? Taking the use of chemical and 
webcam abortions a step further: have women do an on-
line interview from their home computer and then have 
abortion pills shipped to them by overnight mail.

Currently, the “abortion by mail” option is being 
made available in four states—Washington, Oregon, 
Hawaii and New York—as part of a “study” by Gynuity 
Health Projects. The New York Times calls it a “nonprofit 
research group focused on reproductive health services 
that seeks to improve women’s access to medical abor-
tions” (11/10/16).

The idea is that eventually a couple of online abortion 
consultants and a shipping department can handle hun-
dreds or thousands of orders from all over the United 
States. No need to buy property, get zoning, build a clin-
ic, train and hire an abortionist and staff, or court con-
troversy in a community where you aren’t welcome. The 
abortionist and the clinic are as near as your computer 
and your mailbox.

Gynuity is headed by Beverly Winikoff, formerly of 
the Population Council, where she was instrumental in 

bringing the abortion pill, RU-486 (mifepristone) to the 
United States.

In what Gynuity has dubbed the “TelAbortion” study, 
a woman somehow (via a story on the news, a computer 
search, word of mouth?) hears about the study and con-
tacts Gynuity. If she is interested in the abortion by mail 
option, after a short “Video Evaluation” in which some 
basic medical questions are asked, the “provider” will 
help the woman find places near her where she can get 
the tests (an ultrasound or pelvic exam, possible blood 
tests) she needs to qualify.

Once a consent form is electronically signed, the tests 
performed and the results sent back to the “study pro-
vider,” a package with mifepristone, misoprostol, ibu-
profen and a medication guide is overnighted to the ad-
dress given by the patient, if the abortionist determines 
the woman to be eligible.

These pills are to be taken by the pregnant woman 
according to the instructions at a time and place of her 
choosing.

The abortion-by-mail method is an obvious extension 
of the web cam abortion process pioneered by Planned 
Parenthood in Iowa a decade earlier. We have written 
about webcam abortions on many, many occasions.

Here, again, is the video consult with the abortion-
ist back in some metropolitan hub. Only this time, she 
does the consult on her own computer and the drugs are 
mailed to her home rather than unlocked from a desk 
drawer at the local clinic where she has gone for her vid-
eo interview.

Like the abortion industry in general, Gynuity tends 
not to dwell on the difficult and painful part of the chem-
ical abortion process. It does admit that “Side effects 
of medical abortion are common; they include vaginal 
bleeding and abdominal cramping, nausea, vomiting, di-
arrhea, fatigue, and mild fever.”

They do not talk about how much bleeding these in-
volve (more than a standard first-trimester surgical abor-
tion and it may last for days, or even weeks) or how that 
the pain and cramping may be intense. Instead they reas-
sure patients, “These side effects usually last a short time 
and can be treated with over-the-counter medications.”

Gynuity tells women that serious risks such as heavy 
bleeding and infection are rare. Not mentioned is that 
more than a dozen women in the U.S. are known to have 
died after having chemical abortions with these pills.

Though promoted as a method that allows women to 
avoid going to the abortion clinic, it is not clear they will 
be able to do so with the study. Their video consult is 
with one of Gynuity’s three participating abortion clin-
ics. (We know from the TelAbortion website that these 
are The Choices Women’s Medical Center in Queens, 
NY, the Hawaii Women’s Health Research Center, in Ho-
nolulu and the Oregon Health & Science University in 
Portland.) They must have certain tests performed before

The Next Step? Abortion by Overnight Mail

continued on page 9
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1637 W. Big Beaver Rd., Suite G, Troy, MI 48084-3540
Phone: 248-816-1546

e-mail: oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org
Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9-3

Diane Trombley, Director/Ofc. Mgr.
Lynn Gura, Ofc. Staff & Youth Director

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 210, Livonia, MI 48150-4305
Phone 734-422-6230 • Fax 734-422-8116

e-mail: wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org
Office Hours: Monday-Thursday 9-2:30; Friday Closed

Eileen Brandt, Director
Anne Marie Morin, Office Assistant

LIFESPAN Chapter News
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Here are 12 things to do in 2017 that might make 
our world a better place and enrich our lives in 

the process—one thing each month. 

Help others who are struggling
Anticipate adventure
Prayer brings peace
Peace makes way for love
Yesterday is gone—
        don’t live in the past

Never give up!
Expect exciting opportunities
Wishes can become reality

You can do it!!
Enable others to succeed
Appreciate friends
Remember those who have encouraged you
The Board of the Oakland/Macomb Chapter of 
LIFESPAN wishes you a New Year filled with bless-
ings, happiness and the Love of Life!

Thank You
We would like to thank all of you who responded so 

generously to our letter following the recent election. We 
have an opportunity to move the cause of Life forward, 
and with your help we will succeed! 

Light a Candle and Dispel the Darkness
Each year, on the evening of January 21st, we en-

courage everyone to illuminate their driveways and/
or porches with a simple white candle in memory of the 
hundreds and thousands of lives lost to abortion.  

This year, we have reason to hope that the light might 
shine a little brighter than in previous years. These next 
years may save the lives of countless unborn babies and 
save their families from the aftermath.  

If you would like to “light one little candle” (or more), 
please call the office, 248-816-1546. We have a supply of 
candle kits that can be used to light the darkness. 

Resolutions We Can All LIVE With!
Nurture your relationships. You can change hearts 

and minds by simply living a life full of pro-life 
meaning.

Enlighten someone about pro-life issues through 
a conversation, bumper sticker on your car or pin on 
your shirt/coat.  

Wonder what is currently happening with pro-life 
issues in the state, nation or world? Contact LIFES-
PAN to find out!

You are needed to make the pro-life movement 
stronger! Get involved by volunteering, writing let-
ters to the editor—call LIFESPAN for ideas!

Educate yourself and others. Sometimes, all it 
takes is one conversation to help change a heart and 
mind. Educational materials, supports and speakers 
are available at LIFESPAN.

Advocate for LIFE for all! Our “quality of life” is 
always one moment away from changing through 
health issues, accident or just natural aging. When 
you advocate for LIFE for all, you could be saving 
your own life!

Respect those who have challenges in their day- 
to-day lives. When you support people with different 
abilities created by birth, accident or age, others learn 
compassion and empathy.

Memorial Luminary Kits
L u m i n a r y 

kits will again 
be available at 
our office. The 
kits include 
instruct ions, 
candles and 
luminary bags. Each candle lit throughout the night cre-
ates awareness of the almost 59 million lives lost through 
abortion in the United States since the decision of Roe v. 
Wade on January 22, 1973. This U.S. Supreme Court deci-
sion made abortion legal from conception until birth for 
any reason. 

Want to spread even more education and awareness? 
Write a simple fact about abortion on the bags, such as: 
“Adoption is the Loving Option,” “End Abortion,”“miL-
IFESPAN.org,” “Choose Life,” “Almost 59 MILLION Ba-
bies Killed by Abortion since 1973,” etc. Call our office 
for more info!

The care of human life and happiness, and not their destruc-
tion, is the first and only legitimate object of good government.

—Thomas Jefferson
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All material and monetary donations to Wee Care are tax-deductible. Checks 
must be made payable to Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund.

Wee Care

A Program of Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund
32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305

Phone: 734-524-0165 • Fax: 734-524-0166
Office Hours: By appointment; Karen Patrosso, Director

Generation Truth Update
Dear Friends of Life…young people, parents, college stu-
dents and young adults, teachers, principals, youth min-
isters and group leaders, deacons, priests, pastors:

As the New Year of 2017 arrives, the wheels on our 
LIFESPAN buses will get revved up and ready to 

roll out as we go to the annual March for Life in Wash-
ington, DC, on Friday, January 27th, 2017, one week af-
ter Mr. Donald J. Trump will be taking office as our 45th 
President of the United States.  

Perhaps our new President and/or our new VP will 
greet us through Skype or another means the day of the 
March, letting us know they are supporting our being 
there for the largest annual Pro-Life event in the country. 
I have been attending the March for Life about 15 years 
now, and it will be so good to hear encouraging words 
once again after much silence for the last eight years for 
us, while praise went to the pro-abortion industry from 
our leadership.

My numbers keep changing for the Youth Bus Trip, 
but I have a few seats left in case anyone wants to still go 
on the trip. The dates of our trip:  Leaving the evening of 
Thursday, January 26th, arriving back home the morn-
ing of Sunday, January 29th. Our “Movement in Motion” 
Youth Bus Trip is focused on young people ages 12 to 
18 (Jr. High and High School), 19-24 (college or out of 
college).

We will stay at host churches the night after the 
March, and on Saturday we will do some touring in the 
area that will include our important first stop at the Ar-
lington National Cemetery to lay a wreath at the Tomb of 
the Unknown Soldier.

Interesting, how it all happens, as the buses start to 
fill up with people who return and new people coming 
on board with us! We welcome new groups from Trinity 

Baptist Church (Grand Rapids), a mom and two of her 
daughters from Divine Child, students and chaperones 
from St. Catherine of Siena Academy and students and 
chaperones from Our Lady of Good Counsel.  

Returning groups include Shrine H.S., Our Lady of 
the Lakes H.S., Regina H.S., U of D Jesuit H.S., Brother 
Rice H.S., St. Mary’s, Royal Oak, St. Mary’s, Port Huron, 
St. Anastasia, Ss. Cyril and Methodius, FISH (homes-
chool group), Immaculate Conception (Ira), St. Christo-
pher, Our Lady on the River, St. Edward (Lakeport), St. 
Mary Queen of Creation and St. Paul of Tarsus. And, for 
the first time, we have gone across country, with a stu-
dent from TX, registering to be on the bus with her two 
MI cousins, and international, with an exchange student 
from Poland and an exchange student from Tibet!

Thank you to all those who registered for the trip al-
ready! I look forward to traveling and Marching with 
you on January 27th.

—Lynn Gura, Youth Director
248-816-1546

March for Life Washington, DC 2015
Over 500,000 people in attendance (young people everywhere!)

Happy tears, smiles and 
holiday hugs filled our days 
leading up to Christmas 
with so much joy!

Both the moms receiv-
ing, and the beautiful peo-
ple donating, experienced 
this overwhelming love. The 
month was filled with so 
many of these touching mo-
ments THANKS TO YOU! 

In just two of those special 
days, we were able to give 
over 200 packages to some 
very precious babies. Come 

Christmas morning, they will 
be snuggled in their mothers' 
arms wearing a tiny Christ-
mas outfit and wrapped in a 
soft blanket. They will have 
received clothing, diapers, 
bedding and so much more 
to start the new year.

You have given these 
moms the gifts of hope, peace 
and love.  May you all enjoy 
these same gifts in the New Year! 

Thank you for loving my babies. You truly share the 
love and spirit of Christmas year round! God bless you.

Love, Karen

Dear Friends,
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Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund 
RESOURCE BOOK 2017

Advertising Contract
This book will contain pro life informational material that will be used throughout the year.  Your ad represents support for 

LIFESPAN’s educational efforts.  Please fill out the form below and send it to us with your remittance included.

 Due to the difficulty of working with various formats, we prefer to receive pdf files, at 300 dpi, all fonts embedded, sent by 
email to: mainoffice@rtl lifespan.org, indicating “LIFESPAN Resource Book Ad” in the subject line.  In the case of electronic 
submissions, please send contract and check via post to the address below.  

 You may also send a hard copy, camera ready ad.  

 If you are not able to submit camera ready work, we will help you with your ad, just call us!  

 Payment must accompany ad and contract.  

 Advertisers will be sent a copy of the LIFESPAN Resource Book *upon request only*.  

 LIFESPAN reserves the right to refuse any advertisement that it deems unsuitable. 

A complimentary dinner ticket to the 2017 Annual LIFESPAN Dinner on Tuesday, May 2, 2017, will be given to any individual 
for every $200 worth of new ads obtained for LIFESPAN’s Resource Book.  The ad seller’s signature must appear on the contract 

below when the ad and remittance is received by Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund.

Contact Person ____________________________________________________Phone (________)________________________

Name of Advertiser/Business__________________________________________Email_________________________________

Address___________________________________________________City________________________Zip________________

Ad Seller’s Signature _______________________________________________Phone (_______)_________________________

______YES, please send me a copy of the 2017 LIFESPAN Resource Book.
Jan17NewsMake checks payable and mail to or call the office for Credit Card:

Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund
32540 Schoolcraft Road, Suite 100, Livonia, MI 48150 4305

For further information, call: 734.524.0162 or email: mainoffice@rtl lifespan.org
Contributions to Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund are deductible as charitable contributions for Federal Income Tax purposes.

I wish to publish a _______________ page ad for the 

sum of $__________________

Please run:

          __________ last year’s ad      

          __________ enclosed NEW ad

          __________ EMAILED ad

Deadline for submission is Friday, March 24, 2017.
Our Resource Book will be published on our website (miLIFESPAN.org). 

  Please check here if you DO NOT want your ad to be published online. 

Full Page (7 x 10)
$300

Inside Front Cover
$350

Inside Back Cover
$350

Outside Back Cover
$575

1/4 Page
(3½ x 5)

$120 1/8 Page
(3½ x 2½)

$70

1/2 Page
(3½ x 5)

$170
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their abortions to qualify and tests after their abortions to 
determine if the abortion process is complete.

We don’t know if a woman’s choices for her testing 
are limited to doctor’s offices or clinics selected by Gynu-
ity, but those locations do have to cooperate with Gynu-
ity for Gynuity to get the woman’s medical records and 
evaluation and process her results for the study. Local 
abortion clinics working with Gynuity are the obvious 
choice here, although it is clear that Gynuity has in mind 
that these tasks can be carried out by any doctor or clinic.

For its part, Gynuity does not promise that the wom-
an’s case will be handled by a doctor, but only the “abor-
tion provider.” According to the New York Times, that 
could be a doctor “or other clinician such as a nurse prac-
titioner.”

In truth, with the new protocol from the U.S. Food 
and Drug Administration (FDA), the only requirement 
is that the whole process is somehow under the supervi-
sion of some “certified healthcare provider.” That could 
be anything from a trained surgeon to a certified medical 
assistant with only a few health classes from a local com-
munity college.

Who will be responsible in her local area if a wom-
an having a mail-order abortion begins to hemorrhage 
or contracts a deadly infection or has a ruptured ectopic 
pregnancy is also unclear.

Does she return to the site where she had her ultra-
sound or blood tests? Would they necessarily be pre-
pared to handle a hemorrhage or a ruptured uterus? Or 
will that become a problem for the local ER to figure out 
and solve?

All such details will probably be carefully monitored 
for now while the study is in process. And in a few 
months, barring no unforeseen publicly disclosed disas-
ters, one can expect to see a report of the study published 
claiming that everything went swimmingly, that wom-
en were “satisfied” with their experiences (a not entirely 
unexpected result, given that their abortions were paid 
for, even if they had a surgical abortion after the “medi-
cation” failed), with a recommendation that the method 
could be safely duplicated anywhere in the country.

If all goes as planned, abortion, while not easier or saf-
er, will become more widely available.

Abortion by mail will open a whole new market for 
the abortion industry, giving them access to whole new 
populations of women in communities where there is no 
abortion clinic anywhere nearby.

But it’s worth noting that while abortion will become 
more widely available for such women, it won’t neces-
sarily become any easier or safer. In fact, it will likely 
make things much more dangerous.

And it certainly won’t be of any benefit to the unborn 
child.

—National Right to Life News Today, November 15, 2016

The Next Step?
continued from page 5

Think Before You…Eat and Drink

Life Decisions International has released a revised edi-
tion of their Boycott List. This lists corporations and 

companies that support Planned Parenthood. Below are 
a few cafes and markets you might want to think twice 
about before visiting their establishment.

Starbucks—Operations: beverages (nonalcohol-
ic: coffee, iced/frozen, Tazo Teas), foods (snacks), retail 
outlets. Contact: Mr. Howard M. Schultz, Chm., Pres. 
& CEO, Starbucks Corp., 2401 Utah Ave. S., Seattle, WA 
98134, 206-447-1575, starbucks.com.

Whole Foods–Operations: markets/supermarkets. 
Contact: Mr. Walter E. Robb III, Co-CEO, Whole Foods 
Market Inc., 550 Bowie St., Austin, TX 78703, 512-477-
4555, wholefoodsmarket.com.

Remember: It is important that you stop doing busi-
ness with boycott targets. This is the first step. The sec-
ond step is to contact these organizations and tell them 
why you are no longer supporting them. We have includ-
ed the contact person for each company. 

For more information, contact Life Decisions International: 
website: fightpp.org or email: ldi@fightpp.org.

requested by Marilyn Schepansky H Rosemarie Pattenaude, 
requested by Caroline Fortuna H Linda Richie, Dorothy 
VonBargen, requested by Phyl Sallee H Beth D. Ponto, re-
quested by James A. Leonard H Rowen and Jimmy Smith, Jo-
sephine Orzel, requested by Rosalie Tislerics H Diane Trom-
bley, requested by Gerald Scott H Stanley and Zofia Telka, 
Josef and Stella Majcher, requested by Joseph and Mary Ma-
jcher H Mary Beth Kedrow, requested by Agnes Andrews 
H Peggy Sieffert, Molly Metz, requested by Matthew P. 
Twomey H Fr. Ken Decker, Jerry Decker, Ed Decker, request-
ed by Elizabeth Glaza H Friend of Life, Alan Osemlak H Pa-
tricia L. Kelly, Mary Cassar, requested by Colleen Woodcox 
H Olivia, Hailey, Miranda, Morgan and Nick Gorsuch, Zach 
and Reilly Burchart, requested by Ken and Karen Patrosso 
H Felician Sisters, Founding Members of LIFESPAN, request-
ed by Eric, Eileen, Kenneth, Dylan and Alexander Brandt 
H Friends of Life, Gregory and Alice Truchan.

Lights for Life
continued from page 4

IN HONOR OF:

Thank 
You

for illuminating 
LIFESPAN’s

“Lights for Life” Tree!
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By Kirk Walden

Before we point fingers at those who are protesting the 
results of the most recent election, all of us in the pro-

life community must begin with some reflection.
Eight years ago, when abortion-proponent Barack 

Obama won the White House, the pregnancy help com-
munity took our grievances to the streets. We smashed 
windows. We stopped traffic. We sought to overturn the 
results.

Ummm, no. We did not. In the days after the 2008 
elections, we went back to work to serve those who 
needed us most. We had no time for “taking it to the 
streets” (with all due respect to the 1976 song by Michael 
McDonald and the Doobie Brothers).

Such is not the case for Planned Parenthood today. 
Apparently, the abortion giant has plenty of time on its 
hands, and plenty of money.

It seems Planned Parenthood’s Community Outreach 
Group was paying for protestors to go full Stompy Feet 
over the election of Donald Trump. If you are interested 
in making up to $1,600 per week, Planned Parenthood 
needs you to go outside, wail and bewail, hold up a sign 
and perhaps destroy property (is there a bonus for that?) 
in an effort to keep its federal funding.

Yes, it’s true. Through Craig’s List, Planned Parent-
hood’s own social action organization was soliciting pro-
testors to “stop Donald Trump.”

Planned Parenthood of course, will deny any tax dol-
lars are being used for these protests. These are “private 
funds,” right? And perhaps they are. But no one can 
deny our tax dollars (well in excess of $500 million per 
year) pour into Planned Parenthood’s coffers, freeing up 
“private” funds for its massive political action machine.

And this machine is more than happy to pay $15-18 
per hour to Stompy Foot Protestors-for-hire in Boston.

It’s rich, isn’t it? Planned Parenthood was founded by 
a eugenicist and racist (and Hitler devotee) in Margaret 
Sanger. This is not even open for debate as the evidence 
is overwhelming. And now, the very organization she 
founded is paying protestors, some of whom will likely 
scream that Donald Trump is a racist and a Hitler wannabe.

I’m no Donald Trump defender. Anyone can read my 
past columns and find my reservations over his appar-
ent pro-life conversion, and at times, his defense of even 
Planned Parenthood (“They do good things”). I am not 
sure how Donald Trump will govern; we shall see.

But surprisingly, Mr. Trump could become the presi-
dent who finally brings down Planned Parenthood.

He now has every reason to do so. The Trump admin-
istration, through the Center for Medical Progress, is the 
first declared pro-life administration to have video evi-
dence of Planned Parenthood’s illegal actions regarding 
the sale of human body parts.

Maybe it is time we forced Planned Parenthood to “do 
good things” on its own, without living off the federal 
dole.

Is the time drawing near? Conservative pro-life Gov. 
Mike Pence, our Vice President-Elect, heads the transi-
tion team.

And House Speaker Paul Ryan, a cost-cutter, will be 
a key player in writing the first budget as the Trump ad-
ministration takes control. Want to save $553 million Mr. 
Ryan? We have an idea.

Another thought, floated by many, including Matt 
Walsh of The Blaze: Take that $553 million and fund those 
organizations which truly assist women in need. Preg-
nancy help organizations don’t have a habit of asking for 
much in taxpayer assistance (most never ask at all), but 
if the $553 million must go somewhere, giving each of 
the 2,600 pregnancy help locations across the country an 
average of $230,000 could help a lot of women.

Once the story of Planned Parenthood’s plan to hire 
protestors got out, many—if not all—of the ads were 
pulled. I guess Stompy Feet are fine until someone recog-
nizes who is funding the mayhem.

But the truth is out there. And it is time someone asks, 
“If Planned Parenthood has the money to hire rabble 
rousers, does it really need our tax dollars?”
Kirk Walden is a senior writer with Pregnancy Help News, 
where this originally appeared, and an Advancement Specialist 
with Heartbeat International and author of The Wall.

—LifeNews.com, November 17, 2016

Taxpayer-Funded Planned Parenthood Paying People 
$1600 Per Week to Protest Donald Trump

NOW WHAT DO WE DO?
Last month, the front page of our newsletter asked the question, What Do We Do Now? With the new adminis-

tration in Washington, DC promising to protect human life, we will be offering ideas for action by you. It will 
change with each newsletter, and, hopefully, will raise awareness for the need to protect human life at all its stages.

January 2017—Write a brief letter, email, postcard (emails are best) to our new president, thanking him for his 
promise to appoint Supreme Court Justices who will uphold the Constitution. This is just an example. Feel free to 
use it or use your own words: 

Thank you, Mr. Trump, for promising to appoint Justices to the United States Supreme Court who will uphold the Con-
stitution rather than engage in judicial activism such as occurred in the Roe v. Wade decision in 1973.

Email: president@whitehouse.gov
U.S. Mail: President Donald Trump

The White House, Washington, DC 20500
Fax: 202-456-2461
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—Diane Fagelman, President, Right to Life - LIFESPAN, Inc.

From the President’s Desk

Lifespan News
January 2017; Vol. 46, No. 1
President & Publisher: Diane Fagelman
Co-editors: Marge Bradley, Diane Trombley
Right to Life - LIFESPAN is a non-profit organization, and is funded 
entirely by membership dues, private donations and fundraisers. 
Donations are not tax-deductible.
MAIN OFFICE 
32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305                     
Phone: 734-524-0162; Fax: 734-524-0166
email: mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org
website: www.miLIFESPAN.org
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Donations have been made—
In Memory of:

Heather Wiley
Given by: Eric and Eileen Brandt

Donations may be made in memory of loved ones who 
have died; a memorial card will be sent by Lifespan in your 
name to the family of the deceased. Donations may also be 
made to honor someone special, and near and dear to you, 
for a particular occasion, or just because…

You can live on after death by helping those whose 
lives are threatened by abortion, euthanasia or infanticide. 
A bequest in your will to Right to Life - LIFESPAN will be 
used to save the lives of many through our efforts. Send 
donations to your local LIFESPAN office.

Right to Life - LIFESPAN Membership Form
Right to Life - LIFESPAN believes that human life has value in all stages of development from conception until natural 
death, and is committed to speaking on behalf of those who-cannot speak for themselves — the unborn, the aged, the 
incapacitated. Won’t you please help in our struggle to preserve respect for human life? A contribution brings you 
the monthly newsletter as well as educational materials and special mailings.

	 ______ Annual Membership	 $ 30.00	   ______ Other
	 ______ Student/Senior Member 	 $ 20.00	 	
		
Name___________________________________________________________Phone________________________________
Address_________________________________________________City___________________________Zip____________
Email address_________________________________________________________________________________________
Please complete this form  and return with your donation to: Right to Life - LIFESPAN, 32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 
100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305. For more information, call 734-524-0162. Sorry, donations are not tax-deductible.

Dear Friends,

I have had many conversations over the years with the 
pro-life community regarding boycotting those who 
would give money to programs, businesses or politi-

cians that support anti-life issues. The influence on our 
society by those who promote abortion and euthanasia 
is sometimes overwhelming. I ask myself, on more than 
one occasion, is it possible to stop the pro-abortion move-
ment from taking over so many of our institutions be-
cause they have so much money? The constant influx of 
money to support their cause comes mostly from big busi-
ness, big government, Hollywood and the media elite. 

As the years pass, it gets harder to believe that they 
will be stopped. The reality is that there will always be 
people who will give money to be used directly or indi-
rectly to destroy another human person. There will al-
ways be times when money we spend will be used for 
activities that go against our moral values. The truth of 
the matter is that it is almost impossible to live in our 
society without dealing with a company, a government 
entity or using a media source that has participated in 
giving money to an anti-life causes. 

That is why so many people feel that boycotting may 
not stop the flow of funds used in the killing fields. We 
need to continue to try to stop these funds by using our 
own freedom to buy from or participate in only those 
who support Life issues. It is important to remember that 
we may not be able to boycott everyone. So pick out the 
ones that are obvious and easy for you. Write a letter to 
the CEO of that company explaining why you no longer 
will use their company. Don’t expect that you will always 
be able to refrain from participating in companies not in 
line with our thinking. 

I truly believe that the biggest impact we have is to 
support locally those businesses and people who are pro-
life. Due to the expense, LIFESPAN is unable to survey 
all our businesses, especially our doctors, to know who is 
pro-life. However, you can help. We all deal with a doc-
tor, a pharmacy, cleaners, a flower shop, a local restau-
rant, etc.—are they pro-life? In this newsletter, on page 8, 
you will see an ad flier for our Resource Book 2017. Take 

it to your local businesses, ask for ads. This will do two 
very important things: 1)You will be able to influence 
directly a person or business with which you associate. 
It’s a teaching moment to share your pro-life views. By 
asking them for an ad, it is a un-confrontational way to 
discover their views on issues we hold so important. 2) 
It will allow you to share with fellow pro-lifers those lo-
cal businesses which are pro-life. What a gift—knowing 
where we can safely spend our money. This may have a 
bigger impact than boycotting.

I want to leave you with this. There is always hope.  
So, when we think things are just too big, remember, 
“politics starts locally.” All great and good changes in 
our lives start within our circle of family, friends and as-
sociates. Let us start locally! This we can do! May God 
give us the strength!
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